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Dear Zontians,

You will have received by now information regarding the possible creation of 2 districts from the current District 24. Please read this carefully and consider the information given, as we must vote as a club at our next meeting. This is an issue which has been raised before. The criterion that Zonta International uses to create a new district is that the number of clubs be 75. District 24 has 76 and there are new clubs to be chartered in the near future.
March is a very productive, though hectic, month, having already celebrated International Women’s Day very successfully, thanks to Marie Kavanagh and her committee and additional helpers. We were also able to contribute to an enjoyable day for the clients at the Domestic Violence Unit, by our practical contributions.

I had the pleasure of presenting the representatives from the unit with a TV, DVD & stand, which will be enjoyed by the children in the waiting room.

Bunnings has donated a $100.00 voucher for goods, so that as a service project, we will be able to paint the waiting room at the unit.
Gillian Wilton organized & hosted a new members night, which was attended by our new members and quite a few long-standing members (the term ‘old’ is not in our vocabulary).

After a few techno hitches, the evening delivered some very useful information. Thank you to all those involved – an evening such as this really helps to increase awareness & involvement.

The next evening planned will possibly focus more on those who are considering joining, or wish to gain more information about Zonta.
Saturday night is Arias at Sunset, so dress yourselves to the nines, bring plenty of good food, wine & company, & have a wonderful evening. Thank you to Pam Lane and the committee for all the work that goes into making an event such as this a great success, both socially and for fundraising.
The funds raised on the night will assist in supporting the ‘Leadership for Young Women’ Project at UQ Ipswich. A reminder that the presentation afternoon for this term is 4.00 pm, 4th April, exact venue at UQ to be advised. Ros Kinder has kindly agreed to present the certificates, the guest speakers will be entertaining (all daughters of Zontians, who have stepped outside the square), so if you are able, please come along to represent Zonta, & chat with the girls. 

I look forward to seeing you all at Arias,

Leonie

MARCH MEETING DETAILS

MONDAY 27th March
6.15pm for 6.30pm 

at the Ipswich Club
Business Meeting
Dinner Meetings Cost

for members and guests 

$22 per person

IMPORTANT 

Please phone 
Vicki Doig
3812 8009
if
· you are bringing a guest(s)
· apologies 
· any special dietary requests 
(e.g. a vegetarian meal)
before
7.15 am Friday 24th March
REMINDER: If apologies are not received by stipulated time of the meeting week, you are required to pay for the cost of the dinner. The Treasurer will send you an invoice.
For February…
Grace & Toast: Karen Oberg
Introduction: Pam van de Hoef

Vote of Thanks: Amy Mullins

From the Treasurer
REMINDER:

Membership dues for the 2006/2007 year are due 1 April 2006.

The fees have remained at $160 and will be collected at the March and April meetings.
Maria K

Recipes Wanted !!
Your recipes for the Zonta Cookbook Fundraising Project are still needed!!  .

Remember that the recipe needs to be sufficiently ‘original’.

All questions or enquiries to President Leonie.   

You can hand write them and they will be typed out for you, or email them to 

lpeasey@optusnet.com.au
News from Sue
I am absolutely SWAMPED at the moment, with staff leaving, traumatised staff (both work and home lives from last year), three family deaths since I arrived and paperwork just piling up.  
I am sort of missing my lovely Ipswich life at the moment, but hope that I will survive to get to the enjoyable times.
Best Regards to all the Zontians.
Committee Reports
Program

The guest speaker for the next meeting (27th  March) is Mr Peter Coultas from The Wine Tradition, Albion. Mr Coultas is a wine enthusiast (like many of us) and expert (like few of us) and has kindly offered his time, and a lucky door prize. He comes highly recommended after addressing other clubs and we look forward to a great night.

Pam v
Membership

Please let Gillian know at the meeting if you want a Zonta pin. Name badges will also be ordered for new members so if  anybody else would like a magnetic badge (cost $12) please advise Gillian. 
Hope you Birthday girls are getting together to celebrate … an easy way to promote fellowship! 
Word has spread fast about what a great show Menapause the Musical is so we were not able to get a group booking for 20 on the day we wanted but most of those who wanted to go have made other arrangements. 

This seems a popular medium for a get together, so we will give you all plenty of warning next time!!!!

Dorinda Baar & Margaret Llewellyn will be inducted at the Change Over Dinner! 
Congratulations to all who attended the new members introduction evening! The Powerpoint presentation was very good, thanks to Joc Steele adapting the excellent Rockhampton production. Thanks to the IT 'specialists' – Amy, Dorinda and Tina who got the show going! and to Robyn who organised the venue! Myrtle has come up with the idea of an 'Introducing Zonta' evening … more at the meeting!

Gillian, Heather, Myrtle & Vicki   

United Nations

WOMEN in SCIENCE
In January of last year, Harvard president Larry Summers notoriously pondered aloud whether "intrinsic aptitude" might be the reason that women are poorly represented in the highest levels of scientific research. Twice since that fateful speech an annual event has made it clear that, whatever their innate abilities, there's no shortage of talented women with more aptitude for science than the hapless, now-deposed president has for administration.

Last week women from around the world travelled to Paris to receive prestigious honours sponsored jointly by L'Oréal-UNESCO for their contributions to science. Five accomplished female biologists from five continents accepted the $100,000 Award.
Jennifer Graves, the 2006 laureate from Australia recognized for her work on demystifying the mammalian genome … remarked during her acceptance speech on the difficulty of encouraging women and emphasizing that that they too can excel in science.

"Like most of my senior women colleagues, I have spent countless hours on committees for recruiting women, nominating women, encouraging women to enter and stick with science," Graves said, "and I have to say, I get very frustrated sometimes that all this effort seems to have made very little difference on the ground."

The greater attention enjoyed by male researchers may not only be due to their numbers in the lab, but more importantly their continued preponderance in high-status leadership positions. Even in countries where women now make up a significant portion of the scientific community, they often play lesser roles in the laboratory than their male colleagues.(http://www.seedmagazine.com/news/2006/03/)
Maria S









Zonta Events





Date: March 25th 


Arias at Sunset





Date: April 4th  


Graduation ceremony at UQ for leadership course





Date: April 14th 


Newsletter items DUE to 


Joc Steele.  


Phone through your news to Joc on 3281 2790 or email her at� HYPERLINK "mailto:


westmoretonzonta@yahoo.com.au " ��


westmoretonzonta@yahoo.com.au �





Date: April 24th  


Dinner Meeting





Date: June 24th-29th  2006


Zonta’s 58th International Convention - Melbourne

















2006 L'ORÉAL-UNESCO Awards Laureates (left to right): Esther Orozco (Mexico, Laureate Latin America), Pamela Bjorkman (USA, Laureate North America), Jennifer Graves (Australia, Laureate Asia/Pacific), Habiba Bouhamed Chaabouni (Tunisia, Laureate Africa), Christine Van Broeckhoven (Belgium, Laureate Europe). Credit: GAMMA





From the President


…
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